                                                                   POLICE REPORT 
                                       TATWORTH AND FORTON PARISH COUNCIL February 2022


Over the past month there have been 46 calls to the Police for the Chard rural beat (all the villages around Chard) of these 16 have related to the Tatworth and Forton area, 5 of these are road related from abandoned vehicles to RTC (road traffic collisions) one involving death of some livestock.
There was a reported theft of a motorbike from the village as yet not recovered and also a theft of pallets, 2 calls were concern for welfare issues, 3 were 999 calls made in error. There was also 1 sudden death in the village and one death message passed in the village, we also received a report of shotguns being used near the highway in Forton.
PCSO Gareth has visited the school numerous times to assist with traffic issues and has been assisting CSW (Community Speedwatch) in the area along with PC Alan HOLLICK.
 There have been no reports of cars gathering in the memorial car park or Perry st club this month.
We look forward to being back to Parish council and school visits in the near future and as ever we are encouraging any one that wishes to join Farmwatch to get in touch via 101 or my work mobile 07889659252.

Thanks PCSO 8506 Gareth ALLINGTON. 
 
